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Guest Speaker

by Geoff Kragen

At the November neighborhood meeting we were pleased to have Laura Morin, an Animal Control Officer with the Roseville Police Department, join us.  She came to provide information and answer questions regarding coyotes found in Maidu Park and surrounding greenbelt areas. 

Ms. Morin stated that coyotes have become somewhat brazen of late, approaching people and threatening pets.  Part of the problem is that people have been either walking dogs off leash or using long leashes.  This makes dogs, especially small dogs, a target for coyotes.  Coyotes also have been known to grab cats off the street. 

Cougars, mountain lions, and recently even bears are found thoughout the area.  The wild animals generally travel along the creeks, greenbelts, and within Maidu Park. 

Ms. Morin stated that the primary issue is one of coexistence between residents and animals. This requires taking some basic steps.  Keep dogs on leashes.  The long reel leashes don’t protect smaller animals.  Don’t feed the wildlife!  Keep cats inside.  If your pet is fed outside, its food needs to be taken inside at night.  It can’t be left outside.  Food attracts not just the larger animals, but rats, raccoons, and skunks, as well.

Concerns were expressed regarding the necessity of killing these animals rather than other alternatives.  But, there is no choice when they become too much of a problem.  Ms. Morin explained why they can’t be relocated.  The problem is a combination of cost and the fact that relocated animals don’t survive the process.  Their mortality rate is almost 100%.  Relocation is simply moving our problem on to some other community.  Again her emphasis was on the need to coexist if we want to reduce the necessity of putting them down. 

Next meeting of the Maidu Neighborhood Association will be held on Tuesday, January 24, 2012, at 7 pm, at Sargeant Elementary School, Activity Room, 1200 Ridgecrest, Roseville.  The Activity Room is toward the back of the school.  Enter off N. Cirby.  (NOTE:  No meeting in December)

                                          Find us on the web at:  www.maiduna.com

Search for Maidu Neighborhood Association on Facebook & “like” us.
Maidu Library News

by Fran Webb

“Bobbins, Hooks, Needles, and Books,” a hand needle arts group, will be meeting each third Saturday (December 17, January 21, February 18, and March 17) at 3 pm at Maidu Library.  For more information, call Fran at (916) 774-2652.

On January 9, the Maidu Library will be starting up after-school homework help for school-age children.  It is offered Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday from 3 pm to 5 pm.  The Library will also be initiating the program “Mother Goose on the Loose” January 19, from 10:30 am to 11 am.  It is story time for toddlers up to age 5.  The adult Mystery Readers Club will be held on January 18 from 7 pm to 8 pm.

Dates and times for both children's and adult programs are posted on the library web site at www.roseville.ca.us/library; look at the left-hand panel, choose “programs & events” then “adult programs”  or “kids place”' for the dates and times.  If you don't find what you are looking for, check the calendar tab at the top of the page in the right corner (or call the library for assistance at 774-5221).  This calendar lists activities throughout Roseville allowing you to check by the day, week, or month.  The upcoming events calendar on the right-hand panel pulls its information from the citywide calendar. 

“Tales to Tails” for ages 6-11 will be at Maidu Library starting in March.  Children can discover the pleasures of reading to friendly library dogs!  Animals are ideal reading companions; they listen attentively and are less intimidating than classmates or adults.  National Library Week activities will be offered in April along with the popular “1-2-3 Grow with Me” program for preschoolers.   Check this newsletter next month for more detail. 

The Library is closed on Monday, January 16, for the Martin Luther King holiday and February 20 for the President’s Day Holiday.  

Holiday Safety Tips
by Dave Steele

Christmas is not the time for costly mistakes; we hardly have time as it is, am I right?  Here are some tips to avoid those issues that REALLY put a speed bump in our life.

Trees:  If it’s artificial, make sure it’s labeled “Fire Resistant.”  If real, check for freshness – needles not falling off readily and they bend, not break.  Place tree out of the way of traffic and not near the fireplace.  Cut an inch or two off the bottom to expose fresh wood to absorb water better, and some people add the cut flower preservatives with the water to add longevity.  The first few days it’ll take a lot of water then ease off.  Warm water absorbs faster than cold water.

Lights:  Check the strands before you hang them for frays, burned out lights, and broken sockets.  Turn off the lights when changing a bulb, and don’t ever hang lights on a metallic tree!  Outside lights should be labeled as such, and string them through hooks or insulated staples, not tacks or nails.  Turn off the lights when you go to bed or leave the house. 

Decorations:  Never use candles near a tree or other evergreens.  Avoid trimmings that resemble candy or food.  Keep small, removable parts out of the reach of children.

Toys:  To prevent those pesky trips to the emergency room, children under age 10 should have toys that run on batteries rather than toys that need to be plugged into an electrical outlet.  Government regulations specify tots under 3 years old cannot have toys with parts less than 1 ¼  inches in diameter and 2 ¼ inches long.  In other words, keep older kids’ toys away from the little ones.

Bike Trail Update
by Scott Reid

The City of Roseville is moving toward the next steps to create the “Dry Creek” bike trail that will have its east end in our neighborhood.  They are hiring a consultant to do a preliminary engineering and environmental review.  They expect to have a consultant under contract by January who will begin work with neighborhoods shortly thereafter.

As an outcome of the preliminary engineering, the City Council will be asked to adopt a preferred trail route.  The outcome of the environmental review is that the City Council will be asked to adopt the project environmental documents, which will include mitigation measures to address potential environmental impacts.  The environmental documents are required in order for the City to proceed forward with the next steps.  This process will take approximately 18 months.

If the City Council takes the above actions, the next steps would be:

1.  Final engineering

2.  Permitting as needed from state and federal agencies

3.  Right-of-way acquisition, as needed

4.  Construction funding

Once those four tasks are complete, trail construction will begin.

The route, as proposed at this point, would have one end at the edge of our neighborhood where Linda Creek passes under Old Auburn Road near South Cirby Way.  It would run north along the creek behind the homes on West Colonial Parkway, veer to the northwest to cross over Champion Oaks by the creek bridge, and follow the creek in a generally westerly direction until it passes under Rocky Ridge Drive.  There would be points where the trail would use bridges to move from one side of the creek to the other.

From our neighborhood the proposed trail route continues along Linda Creek and eventually Dry Creek until it meets existing bike trails at Darling Way near Riverside.

Plans call for the construction to be phased.  It will take a minimum of 1 year for the first phase, possibly longer.  What section of the trail would comprise the first phase has not been determined.  So while construction could start in our neighborhood first, it might be years before that happens, if it is funded at all.

For more information on the trail, see our web site.  Click on the “News” tab and look for the “Dry Creek Trail Planning” link at the left.  

The Maidu Neighborhood Association will continue to monitor the progress of this project and provide a means for transmitting neighbor concerns and support to the City.  Contact us if you have questions about this project (use the e-mail link on our web site or call a board member).  You may also contact the City’s Alternative Transportation Team directly.


Visit the Maidu Museum for Free

Visit the Maidu Museum & Historic Site, 1970 Johnson Ranch Drive, for free 9 am to 4 pm, Monday through Thursday, December 19-22.  The Maidu Museum & Historic Site offers a safe, fenced natural haven for families and individuals who want a brief respite from the hustle and bustle of city life.  Enjoy the open space surrounding the historic site, and explore the museum for information on the Nisenan/southern Maidu way of life.  Enjoy hot coffee and a guided tour (10 am or 1 pm) during these free days.   Visit the gift shop for great, last-minute gift ideas.  Call the museum at (916) 774-5934 for more information.

